
From: Anthony Odgers <aodgers@ieu.org.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 5 December 2019 3:31 PM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: 'Kerri Knopp' <Kerri.Knopp@is.vic.edu.au> 
Subject: AM2019/17 Finalisation of Tranche 2 Awards / Educational Services (Schools) General Staff 
Award 
 
Dear AMOD Team, 
 
Re: AIS Night Shift Proposal  
 
In response to correspondence from the Commission following proceedings before a Full Bench in 
this matter the IEU committed to providing a response to this proposal by COB today.  We support 
the AIS’s proposal and accordingly do not believe that there would be any benefit in the Commission 
convening separate proceedings to deal with it. We will provide any additional submission 
necessary, concerning the form of the determination necessary to best give effect to the changes, 
together with the reply submissions due in this matter by 9 December. 
 
Regards 
 
Anthony Odgers 
 
 
 
Anthony Odgers 
Assistant Federal Secretary 
Independent Education Union of Australia 
Unit 10, 40 Brisbane Ave 
Barton  ACT  2600 
Tel: 03 9254 1873 Fax: 03 9254 1865 
Email: aodgers@ieu.org.au 
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